Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: MO/EL

	Application No: 
	3/2005/0331/P

	Development Proposed:
	FIRST FLOOR EXTENSION TO REAR AT 16 CALDER AVENUE, BILLINGTON

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council - No observations received.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A



	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy H10 - Residential Extensions.

Policy SPG – “Extensions and Alterations to Dwellings”



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/ RECOMMENDATION:

	This planning application seeks planning permission for a first floor extension at the rear over an existing flat roofed single storey extension.  The floor area of the new bathroom area would be 2.1m x 1.8m and the new height to the flat roof, 5m (same as eaves).  

The proposal is set 2m in from the boundary with No 14 Calder Avenue and from the neighbouring property would be seen against the existing two storey projection at the rear.  There are no windows featured in the side elevation facing the neighbours garden area.  In visual terms, whilst a flat roof is to be used there is an existing flat roof extension at the rear.  In addition, the extension will not be visible within the street scene.  From the rear of the property, the proposal would be seen against the backdrop of the existing house.

It is for the above reasons that I recommend accordingly.



	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity nor would it have an adverse visual impact.



	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 4 MAY 2005














